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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ Piece 
 
A very warm welcome to new members Geoff Lawrence and Gaja Grieves ï we hope you get as much out 
of the club as you hope. 
 
Yesterday [Sunday 30 Sept] we enjoyed QCGôs annual Hunt and Shoot at Ironbark Winery and it was a 
wonderful reminder of how delightful our members are.  Lots of fun and laughter and learning, with members 
enjoying the day with their own extended families and Ghandi the dog.  
  
I would like to take this opportunity to thank members for my re-election as President and for the re-election 
of some of our current committee, and two new members ï Margot Nelson (secretary) and Martin Riley 
(general committee member).  Welcome to you both. 
 
It is important to note the resignation of Gaye and John Edwards who have been members of the QCG 
committee for decades.  It will be strange to sit at a meeting without either of them present, but we know 
they will enjoy the new opportunities their freedom will allow, not the least of which is planning a downsizing 
at home. 
 
Martin has volunteered as Judge Liaison, also coordinator of Focus Group meetings in 2019 and to work 
with John Edwards on the competition side of club activities, with John providing backup to Martin when the 
Rileys (who are newly retired) hit the road to capture more award-winning images. 
 
Many thanks to Jasmine Westerman and Geoff Shortland who have agree to take over Prism, with backup 
from David Bullock.  We are very grateful for their contribution. 
 
At the AGM I spoke about the near 100% membership renewal rate for the club, which is terrific, and the 
clubôs strong financial position.  Attendance at club meetings is on track to reach the record numbers of 
2010. 
 
There is now a small committee including Gaye Edwards, Elizabeth Riley, Ross Miles and myself who are 
steering the updated website for the club.  This has hit a small snag in that the web designer who agreed to 
complete the work has decided that she is not the right person for the job.  We will hunt for another 
designer, but in the meantime thank those members who participated in the recent survey on the things they 
value most in the current site.  Please know we will endeavour to meet the needs of members and place 
priority on your priorities.  We have until March to complete the site, so stand by for further updates. 
 
Planning for the annual dinner is also underway and our thanks to Dorothy Bunzli who has this job in hand.  
The date for the dinner is 13 December at the Jindalee Hotel ï please put this date in your diary!  Many 
thanks to those who have returned their trophies to the indefatigable John Edwards and our thanks go to 
Andrew Klonowski for the donation of our newest trophy ï Best Landscape Image with a Mountain. 
 
Enjoy your photography everyone. 

 

Anne Pappalardo 
President, Queensland Camera Group 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

  
Ben Stoffl - Dutch Windmills ï Winner 
Three Related Images Competition 
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Guest Speaker James Doyle, Nature Photographer 
September 6th  
 
A highly informative speaker with an easy style, James Doyleôs talk 
was timed to precede our forthcoming nature competition (as part of 
the Annual competition). 
 
James is a highly experienced nature photographer whose work has 
appeared on David Attenboroughôs documentaries, in particular, his 
time-lapse of wattle, where he took a frame every day for six months. 
 
James is interested in sharing both his vision and his philosophy for 
nature photography.  He is interested in ethical nature photography, 
where, as photographers we respect the habitat and behaviour of the 
animals we are shooting. 
 
Some of Jamesô tips include: 
. invest in a good tripod, one without a brace on the legs or or a centre column;  this allows you to go low or work on 
uneven surfaces;  ball joints are better than plates;  get a head that allows movement;  ñLò brackets are not cheap, but good for 
flowers; 
. re lenses, nothing under 400mm for birds;  James uses a Nikon 200 ï 500mm;  70 ï 300mm good enough for macro; 
. never wear red ï birds can detect it, along with your movements; 
. Ibis and Herons are dibby-dobbers and will alert other birds to your presence; 
. birds will always land into the wind, so stand with the wind and sun at your back to shoot; 
. if itôs not moving, take your time! 
. favourite spots:  near Queen Mary Falls for cascades;  birds go to Oxley Common;  shore birds head to Toorbul. 
. Jamesô website is https://www.jamesdoylephoto.com/.  He has provided an ENORMOUS wealth of information plus 
details of his workshops.   Do yourself a favour and follow him on Facebook and have a detailed read of this website. 
 

 
Article by Anne Pappalardo, photo by Tony FitzGerald 
 
 
Three Related Images Competition 
Thursday 20th  
 
Secrets revealed at the judging of Three Related Images 

 
The judge for this fun competition is always either the 
current or a previous president of the Queensland 
Camera Group.  I knew I would not be the judge for 
this post-AGM comp, and so found myself asking ï 
along with everyone else ï who is going to be the 
judge this year!!?  Well, David Bullock is very good at 
keeping secrets, as are Gaye and John Edwards who 
did the judging honours this year, and what a delightful 
job they did.  Taking it turn about to provide feedback 
on each of our entries, it was wonderful listening to 
these two carefully and respectfully review our images. 
 
As a beginner photographer I often turned to Gaye for 
feedback for my images, and often lamented to John 
that the judges did not ógetô my work, so listening to 
them both provide that familiar feedback, whilst 
reminding us all that their comments were óonly the 
opinions of two peopleô, was very reassuring. 
 
Congratulations to Ben Stoffl who was the overall winner, and our heart-felt thanks to Tony FitzGerald whose entry óWhere 
would we be without himô was a gorgeous nod to our favourite about-to-retire committee member, John Edwards.  Tonyôs entry 
was dutifully kept secret from John, leaving Gaye to do the feedback honours leaving the rest of us to ponder, ñWhat we were 
going to do without John Edwards!ò 
 
 
Article by Anne Pappalardo, photo by Tony FitzGerald 

 
  

Recaps 

 

https://www.jamesdoylephoto.com/
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Portrait Group 
Saturday 15th September 2018 
 
Saturday 15th September saw a special Mother/Daughter portrait 
shoot.  Associate Member Gaye Slade persuaded her lovely daughter and 
granddaughter to travel down to Brisbane and face our eager 
photographers.  Despite their concerns, little Eliza turned out to be an absolute 
natural in front of the camera! A variety of poses were tried - please check 
some of the shots on the club website Gallery. Our grateful thanks to these 
wonderful posers - hope you are happy with our portraits.  October's model is a 
long term favourite - more later.  

 

 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Article and photos by Gaye Edwards  

 

Focus Group Thursday 27th September 
 
In a change from our usual monthly workshop get-togethers at Kenmore, for September we elected to get together for a night of 
practical exploration of shooting the light and movement in the Brisbane city centre. We all met at Café Brisbane to have a quick 
chat and, a somewhat longer than expected, wait for an evening snack. With our tanks topped up, our tripods out and our 
cameras set to manual, we set off to find and photograph colour and movement. We split into a couple of groups, some elected 
to explore more the city end around Treasury Casino, others headed off to South Bank and another group  set off to try and 
capture light trails along the freeways before setting up across the river above the South Brisbane bus station. A number of us 
explored techniques we havenôt tried before and I think were pleasantly surprised by the results we obtained. I think the hardest 
technique we had to master was timing our shots between bus movements across the Victoria Bridge to avoid their vibrations. 
All in all a good night and I think there is support for making this an annual event. 
 
Article by Peter Moodie, Photos by Peter Moodie and Gaye Edwards 

 
  

Recaps 
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Photoshoot Outing 30th September 
 
HUNT & SHOOT, Ironbark Ridge Vineyard, Purga 

 
Sunday 30th September started out very damp in Brisbane but that didn't deter a keen group of members and their 
families.   Rain had stopped by the time our shooters were out hunting with their cameras. This annual fun competition and 
photoshoot is always a favourite. Although some members cancelled fearing wet weather, we had sixteen photographers (the 
youngest only 6 yrs old) enjoying what turned out to be a cool but very fine day.  The bbq lunch was a perfect way to end the 
event. There are lots of photos in this edition of the newsletter and heaps more fun shots on the QCG Facebook page.  We 
were honoured to have vineyard owner, Yang, join us in the Hunt and Shoot.  We thank Yang and Emma for their generous 
cooperation and for making us all so welcome and comfortable. We congratulate them on their superb vineyard, full of 
photographic opportunities and the wine tastings and cheese platters were winners.  Another interesting shoot is planned at 
Ironbark Ridge next year.  

 
Article and Photos by Gaye Edwards 
 

 
 
Hunters and Shooters stalking their prey.  
 

 
No wildlife was harmed during the shoot. 
 
 
 
 

Photo David Bullock 

Recaps 

 


